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ORRELL LANE BRIDGE – ROAD CLOSURE 

 

Dear Parent/Carer,  

From Tuesday 4th February until 27th March 2020, Orrell Lane Bridge will be closed in order to allow 

junction improvement works to safely take place at the junction of Rice Lane / Orrell Lane, as part of 

the A59 upgrade improvement works. This project is jointly managed by Liverpool City Council, 

Merseytravel and the Liverpool City Region Combined Authority. There will be a signed diversion 

route on site for the duration of the works.  

 This closure will mean that services 61/61A and 214 will have to be diverted away from the Orrell 

Park area. Evening service 135 will continue to serve the Orrell Park area.  

 In order to provide a facility for local residents along the Moss Lane and Orrell Lane area, 

Merseytravel has taken steps to provide a free bus shuttle. Numbered OL1 it will operate every 30 

minutes linking Orrell Park and Walton Vale, Black Bull. The timetable for this shuttle bus will be 

publicised at all affected bus stops as well as on the Merseytravel website.  

 

Kind Regards, 

 

Road Safety Team  
Liverpool City Council  

 

 

 

 

 


